
Merry Christmas from the Hampden Way project team 

Project update 

We would like to thank all residents impacted by these works for your continued patience and cooperation 

whilst we reconstruct Hampden Way. 

Phase 3 is now complete and Hampden Way has been reopened for the Christmas period. TfL have also 

confirmed the bus route will be re-instated during the period. 

In the first 3 phases, we have successful reconstructed the road from Hampden Square (starting outside 

Osidge Arms) through to 77 Hampden Way. We have completed up to 9000 onsite hours and the project 

is still on time, despite seeing 11 days of extreme weather.  

We have two phases of reconstruction to be completed in the New Year and are on course to complete 

the full reconstruction of Hampden Way by the end of March, 2025.  

Phase 4 will commence in January 2025 and further details are on the back of this newsletter. 

Hampden Way 

reconstruction newsletter 

You asked, we helped 

Throughout the project, we have collaborated with local businesses and stakeholders and without your help we 

would not be able to complete the reconstruction. During the first three phases, we have: 

• successfully helped with the narrowing of the pathway to prevent motorcyclists driving down it. 

• helped remove a large shed from Hampden Way Nursery 

• worked with local stakeholders to ensure their businesses could still affectively manage during the closure of the 

road, including assisting with large lorry deliveries. 



Phase four 

Phase 4 of the resurfacing works will start on 7 January 2025, and is scheduled to be completed on 1 of 

March 2025, weather depending. These works will run from 72 to 121 Hampden Way, and take up to 8 

weeks to complete. This section of the road will be closed for the duration of this phase. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We kindly ask that all those who live between Chase Way and Arlington Road to move their vehicles be-

fore the start date of Phase 4. You will be unable to move your vehicle once excavation has com-

menced. There are no parking restrictions in the surrounding roads. 

For further information and to read our FAQs please visit our dedicated scheme website: barnet.gov.uk/

hampden-way-reconstruction  

Contact us: 

You can contact our dedicated Hampden Way project team by:  

• emailing on danielle.oconnell@kier.co.uk 

• or telephoning / texting 07749 576628 

• visiting our Community Engagement Manager on site 

Monday to Thursday, from 9:15 pm to 4pm: Osidge Lane 

Car Park, 130 Osidge Lane, Barnet, EN4 8JT.  
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